

# **Newsletter**

Website: www.reservoirridersduluth.com Email: reservoirriders@yahoo.com

5099 Fish Lake Road, Duluth, MN 55803 Phone: 721-4273

## Next Meeting: Thursday February 9th at 7:00 pm

### **Club Contact Numbers**

Gary Mantay, President 525-4849 Phillip Lockett, Trail Administrator 348-9161 Gary Vezina, Grooming 722-2852

### **Club News and Events**

Because of the lack of snow, we are not doing any grooming and the trails are certainly not in riding condition. Let's hope we get a big dumping of snow soon! Please remember that ATV's are not allowed on snowmobile trails. We have many private land owners on our trail system that have given permission for the trail to cross their land. ATV use on private property is especially unwelcome. Please respect private property and obey the state laws by staying off the snowmobile trails with ATV's. Pass the word.

Reservoir Riders is proud to be hosting a BBQ for the riders of the ALS Blizzard Tour fundraiser. Although the riders may be traveling their route by bus rather than sled, their dedication to the cause and fundraising efforts will not be dampened by the lack of snow. The BBQ will be held at our clubhouse on Saturday February 4th starting at noon and all club members are invited to attend. Come have some good food and enjoy visiting with all the riders including celebrity hosts Kent Hrbek, Ron Gardenhire, Terry Steinbach, and Joe Vavra.

The Fish Lake Classic Snowmobile Challenge will take place February 25<sup>th</sup> snow or no snow and the Reservoir Riders will once again be hosting a cookout and bonfire at the west end of the lake near the Bachelor Rd. This is a great family event and a fun opportunity to get a glimpse of snowmobiling

history. So come on out and join the festivities. Make sure you stop by our trailer for some warm food and drinks.

The newly updated snowmobile maps are ready to go and are now located at many of our local businesses. The new map covers the snowmobile trails in all of NE Minnesota from Duluth to Canada and west to Hwy 53. Thank you to the volunteers on the map committee who put in countless hours of work and also to the Voyageur Snowmobile Club of Two Harbors who partnered with the Reservoir Riders to put out this great new map.

Reservoir Riders held a youth snowmobile safety class in early January and certified eight students.

#### **FOR SALE:**

One black and grey Pure Polaris medium youth jacket. \$25 One extra large Pure Polaris tunnel bag. Fits IQ and Pro chassis. \$40 Both in excellent condition. Call Kelly@218-591-7333

### Please patronize our Associate Members

Duluth Lawn and Sport, Fredenberg Minno-Ette, Hartel's/DBJ Disposal, Humes Plumbing and Heating, Island Lake Boat and RV Storage, Lakehead Trucking, Northwest Outlet Inc, Old Wisconsin Sausage, RJ Sport and Cycle, Sportsmens Inn, Johnson Supply Company, Clubhouse Quilters

Check out the club website to see trail conditions, photos, and club events:

www.reservoirridersduluth.com

The Reservoir Riders Snowmobile Club encourages and promotes safety, education, and responsibility in the sport of snowmobiling. Our clubhouse is located at 5099 Fish Lake Road, Duluth, MN 55803. Phone number 721-4273.